Jordan Township Board Meeting
October 28 2019

Present: Timothy Morris Supervisor, Donna Theibert Clerk, Patricia Nemecek Treasurer, Steven Houtman & Kevin King Trustees

Meeting called to order with pledge of allegiance by Morris at 6:00P.M.

Motion: to approve the minutes made by Houtman second by King with all in favor

Treasurer’s report was acknowledged

Paid bills were acknowledged

Motion pay bills made by Nemecek second by Houtman with all in favor.

Commissioner Lavanway sent a handout.

OLD BUSINESS

· Meghan Meyer the Ast. Director from East Jordan Ambulance brought the newest ambulance for the township to see.  

· Houtman reported that several people have been working on cleaning up.  R. Clark is still in violation and will be visited again.  There is a problem on 66 Highway with tires collecting on the property.
· Theibert brought the verbiage to the board that is already in place for no planting of vegetation of the cemetery ordinance. Nemecek will put this in the newsletter to go out with the winter taxes.

NEW BUSINESS

· Nemecek brought to the board that Whitmore our new governor has cancelled the payments of the PILT (payment in leu of taxes) this will cost our township $714 in tax revenue and $716 in road revenue.

· Theibert reported that Quick Books charged her personal account $689.00 for the payroll account.  She has changed her card so this will not automatically happen and thanked the board for reimbursement.  She explained to the board that in the future this will have to be paid to quick books to keep the payroll but that the monies for the service contract can be avoided as the Computer Center can do this as needed for a small charge.  The Computer Center can also download the Quick Books program for almost half the cost that Quick Books charges.  The owner is also a clerk for Eveline Township and can do this properly.

· The township received a reimbursement of $1621.45 from East Jordan for the Fire Contract as they received a grant.

· Bill Derman the township attorney has moved to Elk Rapids the board decided to continue to work with him.
· Theibert will get the old computer for the township whipped clean to be able to sell it.

· A Complaint was made about the speed on Morris road and after talking with the road commission there is nothing that can be done about this.

· Theibert will call the road commission about replacing the sign at Sadlowski Rd.

· Morris will start looking into having Mount Bliss Road worked on next year.

PUBLIC COMMENT None

Adjourn 7:05 P.M.

Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                                                                         Donna Theibert Clerk
